Westridge Maintenance Corporation

P. O. Box 334

Hockessin, Delaware 19707

November 15, 2011

Dear Westridge Residents:

There were several issues reviewed at our annual meeting in which I would like all residents to be aware.  I have summarized the key issues below:

Deed Restriction Amendment (response required from all residents):  Currently our deed restrictions specifically prohibit the installation of solar panels.  Significant advancements have been made in sustainable energy and the Board believes it is appropriate to present an amendment of our deed restrictions to be confirmed by vote of the residents of our community.

The proposed amendment focuses on one sentence contained in Article V, Section 12 of the Declaration of Restrictions for Westridge.  

Current wording:  “No solar panels shall be erected or maintained on any structure”

New wording:  “Solar panels and similar energy technology with the Corporation’s prior written approval.”  

Prior written approval would require installation requests be submitted to and approved by the Architectural Review Committee (ARC) prior to commencement of the project. 

An amendment to the deed restrictions can only be approved by an affirmative vote of at least 75% of the residents.  Please check the YES or NO box on the enclosed invoice when submitting your dues payment.

Thorndale Drainage Issues:  Tremendous win!  Over the past year the Board has engaged ForeSite Associates to review and assess ongoing drainage issues along Thorndale Road.  Their work culminated in requesting Representative Nick Manolakos attend our annual meeting to review the findings.  Nick quickly recognized the severity of the issue and committed to review his Community Transportation Fund for possible funding support.  The Board subsequently submitted a formal request for assistance and Nick confirmed on October 24th, by coordinating and splitting costs between his budget and those of Representative Hudson and Senator Sorenson, funding has now been secured.  The long process will now move to the next stage.

Annual Dues:  Annual dues for October, 2011 – September, 2012 were again approved at $195.  An invoice is attached with a due date of December 15, 2011.  When submitting your payment please vote for the amendment to the deed restrictions by checking the YES or NO box provided.  Also, please provide an email address for future communications.

Very truly yours,

Mike Rothrock, President

